
Minutes of Annual Parish Church Meeting held in All Saints’ Church, 
Tibberton on 9 April 2025 at 14:30 

 
Present: Peter Harman (PH) - lay chair, Sandra Talbot (ST) - treasurer, Ian Matthews (IM), 
Rev Kay Rogers (KR), Kathy Cunningham (KC) - secretary 
Apologies: Sandra Davies (SD) 
 

Item Description/comments Actions 

1 PH welcomed all and KR opened the meeting with a 
prayer. 

 

2 Apologies as above  

3 Minutes of Previous APCM dated 15/04/2024 were 
accepted. 
Proposed: ST, Seconded: IM 

 

4 Matters arising from Minutes  

• ST posted Trustees annual report on noticeboard 

• ST sent appreciation to independent examiner 

 

5 Election of Churchwardens: 

• Peter Harman - proposed Val Atkinson (VA), 
Seconded IM 

• Sandra Davies – proposed KC, Seconded ST 

 
 

6 Reports 

• Trustees Annual Report – ST said copies will be 
sent to all on the electoral roll. It was mainly 
concerned with planning for Helen Morby’s 
retirement. A few events were mentioned, 
including assisting with Tibberton Trot and a 
concert by the Beaumaris Singers. The Bell tower 
and porch had been redecorated. 

• Treasurer - ST informed the meeting that the 
accounts had been audited and found to be 
correct. It was a good year for the church’s 
finances. 

• Electoral roll revision – ST reported that the roll 
had reduced from 24 to 20. 

• Deanery Synod – PH attended the meeting held 
in Shifnal with KR. Schools in the Deanery were 
discussed and reports from each parish heard. 
There are 14 out of 24 parishes in vacancy. The 
next meeting is at Forton; it is a useful forum for 
deanery members. KR commented it is also a 
way of sending requests up the chain of Synods 
to the Archbishop. 

• Fabric in TAR – ST said that the next action was 
to replace the porch carpet and examine the tiles 
for damp/damage. 

• Safeguarding – KR requested all to update if 
required. The certificate lasts 3 years. Courses 
will be run at Tibberton Village Hall with KR and 
Nicky Heath (NH) and all are invited to attend. 

  
ST: place copy on 
Notice Board 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ST will take action 
after Easter 
 
 
 
KR to advertise 
 



• Lay Chair – PH had approached Adele Ridgway 
(AR) for an update on the vacancy. Paul Lewis 
(PL) responded as follows: It is hoped that the 
profile for the six parishes will be produced and 
passed to the Bishop of Shrewsbury around June 
time for comment. It is unlikely that the vacant 
post will be advertised until late summer 

 
 
 
 
 
PCC to complete 
Tib & Cher profile 

7 Elections  
Deanery Synod 

• PH prepared to continue Proposed ST, Seconded 
IM. 

PCC 

• 6 elected members for size of electoral roll. ST, 
KC, IM, PH and SD agreed to stand. There were 
no other applicants. 

 

8 Appointment of Independent Examiner- 
ST had approached Mrs Frances Roe when collecting 
accounts and she is happy to continue in the role. 

 

9 AOB – none  

10 DONM - Apr 2026 TBC. PH concluded the meeting at 
15:00 

 

  
 


